From: Board Of Supervisors

To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: Response to Trump"s threats to sanctuary cities
Date: Thursday, January 23, 2025 1:52:32 PM

From: peter Geiblur [

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2025 12:09 PM

To: Tony Condotti (tcondotti@abc-law.com) <tcondotti@abc-law.com>; Jason Heath
<Jason.Heath@santacruzcountyca.gov>; City Council <citycouncil@cityofsantacruz.com>;
citycouncil@watsonville.gov; cityclerk@watsonville.gov; Board Of Supervisors
<boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>; szutler@bwslaw.com

Subject: Response to Trump's threats to sanctuary cities

*#¥*CAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

Dear elected officials and counsel - | want to make sure that you're all aware of this
analysis, which demonstrates that you are protected by the law in establishing and
maintaining your jurisdictions as

sanctuaries. https://nipnlg.org/sites/default/files/2025-01/DOJ-AFL-response.pdf.

The ACLU is preparing its own analysis, which | will forward when | get it. Thank you for
your work in protecting our immigrant residents

Peter Gelblum

Chair, Santa Cruz County Chapter

ACLU of Northern California



From: Board Of Supervisors

To: Jesseka Rodriguez
Subject: FW: Response to Trump"s threats to sanctuary cities
Date: Monday, January 27, 2025 1:17:12 PM

From: peter Gelblur

Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2025 5:04 PM

To: Tony Condotti (tcondotti@abc-law.com) <tcondotti@abc-law.com>; Jason Heath
<Jason.Heath@santacruzcountyca.gov>; City Council <citycouncil@cityofsantacruz.com>;
citycouncil@watsonville.gov; cityclerk@watsonville.gov; Board Of Supervisors
<boardofsupervisors@santacruzcountyca.gov>; szutler@bwslaw.com

Subject: Re: Response to Trump's threats to sanctuary cities

*#¥*CAUTION:This 1s an EXTERNAL email. Exercise caution. DO NOT open
attachments or click links from unknown senders or unexpected email. ****

And here is the ACLU's memo on the same

topic: https://www.aclu.org/documents/aclu-letter-and-memo-on-the-trump-

administrations-legally-baseless-threats-against-state-and-local-officials.

Peter Gelblum
Chair, Santa Cruz County Chapter
ACLU of Northern California

On Thu, Jan 23, 2025 at 12:09 PM Peter Gelblum _> wrote:

Dear elected officials and counsel - | want to make sure that you're all aware of this
analysis, which demonstrates that you are protected by the law in establishing and
maintaining your jurisdictions as

sanctuaries. https://nipnlg.org/sites/default/files/2025-01/DOJ-AFL-response.pdf.

The ACLU is preparing its own analysis, which | will forward when | get it. Thank you for
your work in protecting our immigrant residents

Peter Gelblum

Chair, Santa Cruz County Chapter

ACLU of Northern California



Peter Gelblum
Chair, Santa Cruz County Chapter
ACLU of Northern California





